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                          Grade 2 Term 3 Overview 2019
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Welcome back to Term 3. We hope you all had a safe and enjoyable holiday. Please find below an outline of the learning and teaching programs for this term. Due to the wide range of student abilities in each classroom, the teaching and learning program will be structured so that all students are supported and extended where necessary. 
HOME READING/HOMEWORK
It is important to continue to encourage your children to develop good reading habits. You can help your child with this by listening to them read, asking them questions about the story and reminding them to put their home reader back into their school bag. A reminder that it is expected that students read each night for at least 20 minutes and that a parent/guardian has signed their diary to show that reading has been completed. 

Homework each week will still consist of one reading and one math activity related to what is being covered in the classroom. There will also be a spelling activity to assist students with practicing their spelling words. 
	English


	Reading 

This term, we will be focusing on reading and understanding non-fiction texts. Students will be taught a range of strategies, work collaboratively and complete a range of activities based on different non-fiction texts such as; information reports and persuasive texts.
During reading sessions students will continue to be grouped with other students of like needs. They will read a range of different text types with a focus on reading strategies to develop their reading ability. 
We will be focusing on building reading strategies to improve comprehension, accuracy, fluency and expanding vocabulary during whole class tasks and small group/independent work.

Some of the strategies being focused on during term 3 will be:

· Monitoring, Searching and Self- Correcting
· Solving Words
· Maintaining Fluency
· Retelling
· Thinking About the Topic in Nonfiction Books
· Learning Information from Illustrations and Graphics
· Using Text Features to Gain Information

	
	Writing 
This term, in writing we will focus on Information texts & persuasive texts. After exploring the structure and features of a each text, students will be given the opportunity to plan, write and edit their own piece. During writer’s notebook sessions, students will continue to choose their own seed and text type for writing.

	
	Speaking & Listening 
Students will continue to have many opportunities to speak in front of others to encourage and increase their confidence. Students will continue to be encouraged to put into practice the qualities of what makes a good speaker and listener through daily whole class discussions, presenting inquiry projects and sharing sessions. 

	
	Spelling 
This term, students will be involved in a range of spelling investigations to develop their knowledge of spelling sounds and patterns. In particular, we will be focusing on technical language, suffixes, prefixes, and comparatives, short & long vowels focusing on the middle diagraphs.

Students also will continue to receive individual spelling words to practice at home and be tested weekly. 

	Maths


	This term, during Mathematics sessions, students will be learning about the following:

	
	Number Focus:
· Recognising and representing multiplication and Division problems.
· Finding the Missing Element.
	Measurement and Geometry Focus:

· Measuring Mass, Volume and Capacity
	Statistics and Probability Focus:

· Asking Questions, and Collecting, Showing and Interpreting Data

	Discovery Learning and Science

	Our inquiry unit this term is titled ‘Healthy Bodies, Healthy Minds’. Our fertile question ‘What does a healthy person look, sound and feel like?’ encourages students to consider that being healthy involves both physical and mental health. We focus on changes that occur to our health, examine health messages and their impact on us and determine how to have a safe, healthy and active classroom environment. Students will get the opportunity to choose an area of interest within the topic to explore further and produce a project collaboratively. 
This term for science, students will be learning about mixtures and the effects of mixing materials together. Our chemical science unit, ‘All Mixed Up’ explores what happens when we mix different liquids and solids together, as well as if mixtures can be separated back into their individual materials. We will continue to focus on developing students’ ability to work collaboratively in teams and interact positively with their peers.


Kind Regards, 

Grade 2 Team: Kylie German, Natalie Guglielmi, Hayley Kirwan, Jessie Muscat, Kyle Pipka, Emily Richards, Elizabeth Krstevski, Bridgette Gwynne and Hana Orrico
